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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 8 November 2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, November 8, 2010 at 7:38 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Lawrence La Ronde 




Everett Merrill




Frank Righetti 





Douglas M. Singleterry 
Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 

Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr. 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 
Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney (left 7:45 p.m.)
Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT: 

Council Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)



The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mrs. Forbes.  

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:

“This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star Ledger on December 29, 2009, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of January 5, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the municipal building and memorial library reserved for such purpose.”

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Larry Halper, Hunterdon County, questioned why the leaf and grass removal bid was thrown out.  Attorney Wiebalk advised that the original bid contained grass removal which is no longer necessary at this point in the year; therefore, the Borough will need to re-bid the project.  Mr. Hollod advised that the Borough will continue to use the previous bidder in the interim.     

Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented on the Commercial Vehicle Ordinance, he suggested stricter enforcement of the current ordinance and reminded everyone that title 39 clearly indicates what constitutes a commercial vehicle.  
Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, expressed his concerns about DPW picking up the leaves earlier than the scheduled dates.  He suggested the commercial vehicle ordinance remain as close to Ordinance 08-25 as possible.  Mr. Hollod advised that DPW is staying ahead of the leaf pickup schedule this year.

Tracy Peters, 495 Ayres Avenue, North Plainfield, stated how grateful she is for the early pickup of the leaves. 
Zainab Nawaz, 222 Grove Street, North Plainfield, questioned the status of the commercial vehicle ordinance; Council President Stabile advised that it would be discussed later.    
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Authorizing three (3) Change Orders for the Services Provided by Lucas Construction Group, Inc., regarding the Oneida Avenue Road Improvements Project – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution approves three change orders.  The first change is a $1,200.00 adjustment for the use of a different pipe material; the second is a $6,000.00 change for the reconstruction of the existing drainage with additional reinforcement; the third is an approximate $48,000.00 drop in the total amount of the project.   
2.
Authorizing Change Order for the Services Provided by John Garcia Construction Co., Inc. for Contract No. 2009-01- Meadowbrook Road/Mali Drive Sanitary Sewer Replacement – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this change order represents an approximate 13.5% reduction in cost for the project; with said reduction, the federal Community Development Block Grant monies will fund most, if not all of the project.  The resolution will be on the November 22 agenda.     

OLD BUSINESS:
1.
Regulation of Commercial Vehicles – F.S.S.   Council President Stabile explained that the Council formed a standing subcommittee.  Currently, the intention is to ban overnight parking of commercial vehicles on Borough streets.  The Police Department has been doing greater enforcement of this over the past twelve months.  They suggested that any commercial vehicles parked on residential properties overnight be free of all ladders, piping and/or poles; this should prevent those tools from being used in crimes, particularly burglaries.  The Council would like the current size and weight restrictions to remain in place.  An amendment is necessary to address those commercial vehicles that don’t have commercial plates; perhaps legal could work on it.  Mr. Singleterry questioned how the apartment complexes would be affected.  Ms. Wiebalk advised that it would be researched and addressed in the ordinance. 
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES & COMMISSIONS:
Mrs. Forbes commented that the schools superintendent was honored and the Mayor would make the announcement at the next meeting. 

Mr. Singleterry commented on the need to put together a resolution in order to receive the Borough’s 2010 Sustainable Jersey citation.   
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.



















Borough Clerk

Council President
11/08/10


